
 
 
 

PCCS Board of Director’s Meeting 
 AGENDA 

Tuesday, Jan 23, 2018 7:00 PM 
Vicky Ranney Environmental Library 

Upper Wright Schoolhouse 
1571 Jones Point Road 
Grayslake, IL 60030 

_________________________________________________________________ 
 
Call to Order /Pledge of Allegiance President  
 
Recognition & Appreciation: Dil Dybas Exec Director 
 
Mission Moment:  Library Renovation Exec Director 
 
Discussion Agenda     

1. Board Goals Revisit 
2. Legal Bills               GSL: $330.00                                                      
3. Resolution for Renewal of LFBT Line of Credit 
4. Open Houses 
5. Committee Updates 

 
Consent Agenda 

6. Leadership Team Reports  
7. Financial Statements 
8. PSO Report 
9. Motion to Approve Open Session Minutes of Previous Board and Committee Meetings  
10. Motion to Accept Reports on Consent Agenda 
        

Public Comment      10 Minutes 
 
Action Agenda  

1A – Approve Legal Bills for $ 330.00 
3A – Approve Resolution for Renewal of LFBT Line of Credit 

 
 New Business:  

 
Adjourn 
 
A copy of the board documents for this meeting is available for viewing on the school web site. 
 
 
 

Thank you for attending the meeting of the PCCS Board of Education.  Individual board members do not respond to public 
comment, nor does the board at its business meeting engage in discussion with the public.  
 
For questions or comments, please e-mail the Board at board@pccharterschool.org. Board e-mails are received and responded to 
by the Board President.  Other board members are also informed of these correspondences prior to each monthly board meeting.  
 
The PCCS Board of Directors consists of: 
  
President: Ed Jamison   Vice President Nick Kotzamanis           Treasurer:  Brian Conlon 
Secretary: Abe  Janis   Nell Anen    Marcelo Chiodi  
Dan Fedor      Angela Lewis                       Devon Mann    
Sue Ross                                      
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 RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF  
PRAIRIE CROSSING CHARTER SCHOOL 

 
 

WHEREAS Prairie Crossing Charter School, is an Illinois not for profit corporation (PCCS”) will 
re-new the revolving line of credit in an amount not to exceed $500,000 with Lake Forest Bank and 
Trust from February 1, 2018  through maturity January 31, 2019 .  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board authorize the Executive Director to enter 
into this agreement.  

 
 
 
 
 BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 
 

 
          

Ed Jamison - President     Devon Mann                Sue Ross 
 
 
Nick Kotzamanis  - Vice President    Marcelo Chiodi                 Angela Lewis 
 
 
Brian Conlon - Treasurer     Nell Anen 
 
 
Abe Janis - Secretary      Dan Fedor 
 
 
 
Being a Majority of the Members of the Board of Directors of the School  
 
 
Approved:  Date: January 23, 2018  
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Director’s Report 
 

Moving the Needle 

Every tone provides possibilities. There are two kinds of musicians: those that are placated by 
well-constructed performances, and those that are never satisfied, but rather are constantly 
exploring, seeking the potential depth of the experience. Bottomless curiosity is a genetic 
disposition. I appreciate artists like Dylan and his reworking of his songs because it never 
sounds complete. The journey is dynamic, not a static fixed plan and, as such, imbued with 
intelligence and life.  
 
I vacillate between an intense focus on the work at hand, and trying to comprehend the larger 
movement to which I’m striving to contribute. Every week for the past 5 years, I’ve used this 
vehicle to explore the intersection of macro, micro and me. Here, there isn’t a significant legacy 
upon which to draw for resolving what environmentalist David Orr calls long emergencies. The 
pursuit requires fortitude and an innate inquisitiveness that probes the various twists and turns 
for their significance and potential inflection.  
 
Necessary progress will not be achieved by sticking to some traditional script. Rather, like the 
restless performer, the deeper questions must be considered: What does this mean? Where 
could this take us? How should we proceed?  
 
The objective  isn’t to find satisfaction in conjured answers, but rather to use them to propel the 
journey, knowing the limiting factors aren’t external, but rather reside within the breadth of our 
intelligence and imagination. 
 
There are bravos behind us…and standing ovations ahead.  
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Geoff Deigan - Executive Director  
 



 School Team Board Report:  January 2018 
 

Academics: 
● Mid Year Benchmarking and Maps Testing in Progress -  This testing help 

teacher accurately gauge student learning and  
● 8th Grade GCHS 2018 Class Placement Meetings at PCCS  
● Bi-Monthly Grade Band Data Meetings  continue and are proving to be useful tools 

for identifying and strategizing about student needs based upon formative and 
summative data collected throughout the year.  

● Math Acceleration in 6-8th Grades:  The Pilot program is geared toward teaching all 
students in a mth content and pace that best challenges them and their current ability. 
Whether to enrich or remediate, we are excited about the current programs available in 
the Carson Building.  

● Welcome Carol Flaig  - For the next 12 weeks, Carol will be working with our 5th 
Grade teachers to hone her craft and complete the final stages of her Teacher’s 
Certification program.  She does a great job for us every day, and we now look forward to 
having her in the classroom more often as a student teacher.  

● Smart Board Pilot:  Smart boards were installed in 2 classrooms this summer. 3rd 
grade and 6th grade.  Each teacher report using the smart board more and more to 
increase engagement and work interactively with technology. Teams will look at possible 
future goals with this technology and help to develop a plan for the future.  

  
Professional Development:  
 

● Welcome CLC Partnership Continues -  Michelle Proctor, PhD,  is bringing 20 
pre-service teachers to observe in our master teachers’ classrooms.  This will be the 
second meeting for these groups.  The first, in October, was very productive for all 
involved. 

● Vertical Curriculum Teams Continue  -  During Early Releases and Staff 
Development Times vertical team gather to discuss, organize, and clarify curriculum at 
all levels. These teams are one of our most productive formats for ensuring accurate 
curriculum coverage as well as an excellent way to share ideas and strategies for teaching 
and learning.  

● Goals Support and Learning:  Teacher and staff continue to attend conferences, 
seminars, and webinars to further their progress toward their personal and professional 
goals. Coming soon we will have a groups attending the Service Learning Conference in 
and the Nation Green Schools Conference in Denver. Both of these conferences offer 
opportunities for our staff to learn and network from and with other like minded 
educators.  

 
Environmental Learning:  

● In January, classes are taking a close look at their paper usage and creating some 
ambitious and well-thought-out goals for reducing paper usage in PCCS classrooms. 



We’re excited to be able to make an impact on resource usage through our green 
challenge program.  

● The cold weather hasn’t stopped PCCS students from learning outside, and some 
snowfalls have provided great opportunities for animal tracking, nature observation, 
fitness pursuits and artistic endeavors.  It’s great to see students’ enthusiasm (not to 
mention layers and coats and snow pants) keeping them warm! 

 
PCCS Family Support:  
Spirit Week Kicks Off this Week:   This week is School of Choice Week.  Not only do we 
gather as a school to celebrate the choices our parents and staff make to be a part of Prairie 
Crossing Charter School,  we celebrate it all week long with School Spirit Week. 
Literacy Night - Tonight!   ¾ teacher, September Larson is hosting a ¾ Literacy event for 
students and parents. These events are designed to increase knowledge and excitement for 
topics at PCCS.  
 
Respectfully Submitted,      Jessica Loustaunau, Naomi Hershiser &  Tony Zamiar 



Prairie Crossing Charter School 

Business Managers Report 

January 23, 2018 

 

 
 

 The 3rd quarter 2018 Evidence Based Funding / GSA payment totaling $1,310,128.57 
was received 01/10/2018.   

 

 Grant expenditures submitted for reimbursement: 
 

o IDEA Grant Q2 2018 - submitted 01/18/2018 
o IDEA Preschool Grant Q2 2018 – submitted 01/18/2018 
o Title I Grant Q1 2018 – submitted 01/18/2018 
o Title II Grant Q1 2018 – submitted 01/18/2018 
o Title IV Grant Q1 2018 – submitted 01/18/2018 

 

 IDEA grant Excess Cost worksheet due 1/31/2018 was submitted and accepted to ISBE 
on 12/22/2017 
 

 1099’s were prepared and sent to vendors on January 16, 2018 
 

 BLS / OSHA report was submitted 1/17/2018 
 

 2017 W-2’s have been prepared by ADP and were disbursed to active employees with on 
January 17th.   2017 W-2’s for terminated employees were mailed on January 17th to the 
last known address 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kim Disalvo 












































